
What is SUSD? 

SUSD facilities offer residential 

transition programs for people 

with complex mental health 

needs. They sit between 

hospital and home, offering 

short-term accommodation and 

intensive support in a home-like 

environment. 

'Stepping up' gives people 

intensive support when they 

become unwell - to hopefully 

prevent hospitalisation and 

allow time for a psychiatric 

crisis to stabilise. 'Stepping 

down' gives people support as 

they leave hospital, providing 

more time for recovery before 

they return home. 

SUSD facilities are recognised 

as an effective way of 

supporting people who need 

intensive treatment for a short 

time, without being admitted to 

hospital. They are particularly 

helpful for people experiencing 

common psychiatric conditions 

such as schizophrenia, bi-polar 

disorder, personality disorders, 

depression and anxiety. 

Hospital is the place you go when you're not well . Home is where 
you'd rather be -well, and with life going smoothly. But life isn't 
quite that simple. What happens when you're too ill to be at home 
but too well to be in hospital? 

That's where a Step Up Step Down 

(SUSD) facility comes in. It offers a 

transition - a way to move between 

hospital and home. It gets you out of 

hospital more quickly, helps you to 

settle back into home, and may even 

keep you from being admitted to 

hospital in the first place. 

In north Brisbane, there's just one 

problem: north Brisbane doesn't have 

an SUSD facility. 

Metro North Mental Health (MNMH), 

Brisbane Housing Corporation (BHC) 

and their community partners had a 

vision to establish an SUSD facility for 

north Brisbane. What they lacked was 

a road map: a plan to get from vision 

to build. With a PiR Innovation Fund 

Grant, MNMH and BHC turned their 

vision into a workable plan. 

The need in north Brisbane 

In north Brisbane, demand for inpatient 

and community care consistently and 

substantially exceeds supply. 

Hospital re-admission rates are high, 

with almost 25% of acute inpatients 

being re-admitted to the Royal 

Brisbane and Women's Hospital within 

28 days of discharge. 

North Brisbane has higher rates of 

hospitalisation for mental illness than 

Brisbane as a whole, and Brisbane has 

higher rates of hospitalisation than any 

other Australian capital city. 

BHC became aware of the need for an 

SUSD facility in north Brisbane through 

its work as a social housing provider. 

BHC's Operations Manager, Alison 

Kemp, said the company became 

concerned that some tenants struggled 

with mental health problems and found 

it difficult to maintain their tenancies. 

'We felt some people were being 

released from hospital too early,' said 

Alison, 'before they were ready to cope 

on their own. They needed more help 

to get back on their feet. For some 

people, the shift from hospital to home 

is too sharp and too sudden, and 

seems to encourage re-hospitalisation.' 

In conversation with Megan Taylor, 

the Service Integration Coordinator at 

Royal Brisbane and Women's Hospital, 

BHC began to discuss building an 

SUSD facility in north Brisbane. 
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